
THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF SUNDERLAND 

NOTIFICATION OF STATUTORY PROPOSALS FOR SUNNINGDALE PRIMARY SCHOOL  

Notice is hereby given in accordance with Section 19 of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 that 
it is the intention of Sunderland City Council, City Hall, Plater Way, Sunderland to: 

• Increase the Capacity of Sunningdale Primary School from 136 places to 160 places and 

• Establish a satellite provision for Sunningdale Primary School at the former Ryhope Early 
Days Daycare site in Ryhope. 

Sunningdale Primary School is a special primary school maintained by Sunderland City Council. It is 
located at Doxford Park Way, Sunderland, SR3 2PP.  

The proposed former Ryhope Early Days Daycare site is located Shaftsbury Avenue, Ryhope, 
Sunderland, SR2 0RT. 

This Notice is an extract from the complete proposals. The complete proposals have been published 
on the website https://www.sunderland.gov.uk/article/13038/School-organisation-consultations 

Copies of the complete proposals can be obtained from: Alan Rowan, Capital and Sufficiency Lead, 
Together for Children, City Hall, Plater Way, Sunderland SR1 3AA or by e-mailing 
schoolorganisation@sunderland.gov.uk. 

Within four weeks from the date of publication of the proposals, any person may object to or make 
comments on the proposals by sending them to Alan Rowan, Capital and Sufficiency Lead, Together 
for Children, City Hall, Plater Way, Sunderland SR1 3AA or by e-mailing them to 
schoolorganisation@sunderland.gov.uk. 

Signed: Patrick Melia  

Chief Executive 

Sunderland City Council 

Publication Date:  13 December 2024 
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